BOROUGH OF EDDYSTONE

BOROUGH COUNCIL WORKSHOP MINUTES

March 7, 2022

7:00 P.M.

The Borough of Eddystone Borough Council held the meeting on the above date with the following members present: Council President Rachael Walker, Vice President Mandy Hall, Councilmembers Beth Gross, Michael Bannon, Randy Perry, Chris Sprague, William Bolton and Mayor Yannuzzi. Also present by phone Borough Solicitor Tim Possenti.

President Walker called the meeting to order followed by Roll Call.

UPCOMING PUBLIC MEETINGS/EVENTS:

03/14/2022 @ 6:00 PM - Council Executive Session

03/14/2022 @ 7:00 PM - Council Regular Meeting

04/04/2022 @ 7:00 PM - Council Workshop

04/11/2022 @ 6:00 PM -- Council Executive Session

04/11/2022 @ 7:00 PM - Council Regular Meeting

RIGHT TO KNOW SUBMISSIONS

All satisfied as of now with Borough Solicitor

PUBLIC COMMENT

None

COMMITTEE REPORTS

VP Hall updated that the Employee Appreciation Luncheon was held on Friday 3/4/2022 and was a huge hit with delicious food provided by Soultry and enjoyed by Eddystone Police, Eddystone Crossing Guard, Eddystone Streets Department, and Eddystone Borough Staff & Council Members. President Walker thanked all Borough Employees for all they do.

Councilman Perry reported that the old condemned Highway office is down and removed from poroperty.

Councilman Bolton relayed that a new hot water heater was needed in Borough Hall and all is done.

Councilwoman Gross shared the Historical Committee looks to meet in either March or April. She also discussed Taylor Hospital wanting to meet with Council in regards to money & grants.

President Walker announced the 9th Street sinkhole has been filled. Also shared that Aero is working on a plan to improve property issues, especially the dust problems as Aero states they will spray the piles to try and help with the dust. Archie from Aero has been emailing us as a group to keep us up to date. Piles are to be moved. Councilwoman Gross reminded all that this was promised years ago and never done. VP Hall requested that Council have updates and timelines frequently to keep us all up to date.

Property at 947 Ashland Ave was confirmed by Council that they have not followed thru with the Historical Society, therefore the solar panels are up to the new current owner as this property is no longer considered in compliance with the Historical Society and can move forward with the solar panel permit applications.

Councilman Bolton requested to continue with the March Womens National History Month to follow thru with what previous councilwoman Tatasciore started. The winners will be picked by the teachers and presentations will be set for April 4, 2022 Workshop.

Motion to adjourn made by VP Hall, 2nd by Chris Sprague.

ADJOURNMENT:
ADJOURNALINI.
Motion made by Mandy Hall, 2 nd by Chris Sprague. Motion carries 6-0
Bill Bolton was sworn in by Notary Judy Fecondo, shortly after the meeting adjourned.
Submitted by,
Borough Manager
Borough of Eddystone